SALMON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

Feburary 25, 2016 6:30 PM at Rink
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:   Jeff Knudson (Chairman), Ross Cole, Jared Bragg, Jane Dougherty Sandstrom, Amy Baumer, Brian Hamilton and Ken Rogers 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jerry Bryant, Jordan Messner, Bob Barningham, Robert Crispin, Dan Bill, Lloyd Neff, Zeke Smith and Jen Bill
OLD BUSINESS: 
Rink Flooring – Final report was done to close out grant, no more floor was ordered so grant was not fully utilized.
IAHA Matching Grant – $900 of Peewee goalie gear was purchased by Fritz. Grant report written, will be submitted late. Reminder that grants run on cycles and SHA needs to meet their deadlines to fully utilize the available funding.
Board recruitment – There are 8 positions open, President, Vice-President, Treasurer and 5 Board positions.  Two for 2 year terms (Traver & Tucker) and three for 1 year terms (Bragg, Rogers, Griffith).  Please recruit new members.

NEW BUSINESS: 

RMHS Scholarships donated by the Griffith family (4) and Cluff family (1) were awarded to Joe Hiatt, Jada Crispin, Aspen Smith, Will Garrett & Toby Pace.

Rink shut down – Previously shut down was set at March 7, it was proposed to shut down immediately after the Adult Tournament Sunday games 2/28, Board unanimously approved.
Reminder - The adult locker room is for coaches, no kids.  

School Grant from 6th grade – someone is needed to present SHA’grant request March 1st.  Brian H volunteered, Jared will send him information.
Economic Impact Study – 2016 results from a survey of 15-20 out of town teams. Each team spent an average of $4,447 with 65 teams coming in the 2015-2016 season, using a conservative estimate of impact that is $1.5 million per year or $15 million over the last 10 years.

Liability insurance – insurance company wanted to about double the annual insurance of $4k, our agent reviewed and found an insurer that kept cost to recent amount.

Girls Waiver – SHA needed to request a waiver for 2 girls to play in the state tournament as they played on higher level teams.  IAHA unanimously granted it. Staying in good standing with IAHA (by following these rules) is important so we can remain part of USA Hockey.

Break-in - Police have apprehended the individuals involved with the break-in during the Squirts tournament. They will be prosecuted, $425 worth of losses were incurred.
Division reports: 

Mites: practices are done. Gear hand-in Wednesday March 2

Squirts: Possible games in Pinedale mid-March.  Gear hand-in after that.

Girls: Went to State close games, had to go to tie-breaker rules to determine who was in Championship game.  They missed it by 2 goals to Sun Valley (vs. IF for title).
PeeWees: Last practice is tonight.
Bantams: Last games coming weekend of February 26-27 in McCall, joining Coeur D’Alene team.

Midgets: Last practice last night.

Adults: 12 team PBR tournament this weekend February 26-27.
Treasurer’s Report: Report handed out.  2015 division reports for Midgets, Squirts & Mites are still due to Treasurer.  M/S by Ross/DoughertySandstrom to approve Treasurer’s report as presented, unanimously approved. 
.
Registrar’s report: None
Discussion with Rink Manager was held.
NEXT MEETING:  March 24, 2016 at 6:30 PM at the rink.  
Respectfully submitted,
Jane Dougherty Sandstrom
SHA Secretary
